Sauk County Finance Committee
Friday, July 2, 2021
Room 213, West Square Building, Baraboo

Members present: Tom Dorner, Lynn Eberl, Mike Flint, Marty Krueger and Tim McCumber (virtual)
Others present: Kerry Beghin, Brian Desmond, Liz Geoghegan, Lynn Horkan, Brent Miller, Rob Nelson, Steve Pate

The meeting was called to order by Krueger at 9:00 AM. Certification of open meeting compliance was given. Maotion by Flint, second
by Eberl to adopt the agenda. Motion carried. Motion by Dorner, second by Eberl to adopt the minutes of the previous meetings
for June 3. Motion carried.

Public Comment: None
Communications: None

Discussion and possible action regarding a potential program regarding local TIF projects for infrastructure.

Miller commented on the proposal from City of Baraboo and noted that now is not a good time to decrease the County fund balance. A
decrease in the fund balance could drop our bond rating resulting in higher interest rates for the Highway Building project. Discussed
the proposed loan, possible terms and interest rate. Discussed the benefits of the economic development, scalability and other local
governments with similar needs. Motion by Flint, second by Dorner to table to the October meeting. Motion carried.

Update on information systems security precautions.

Pate reviewed the multiple realms that protect the county systems. Three methods: perimeter security, user security, and detection
security. Discussed user access and supervisor/citizen access and training. Pate noted there are agreements in place with vendors who
have access to county systems, their access is turned on/off as needed. Discussed resources for security in the future and use of external
artificial intelligence (Al) resources for detecting suspicious activity. Discussed cloud based systems versus in house data storage.

Update on the American Rescue Plan (ARPA).

Miller commented he has met with department heads and supervisors concerning use of ARPA funds. He reviewed possible uses of
funding. Projects are for the benefit of the County as a whole and will impact communities. Miller commented on use of funds based
on the formula of “loss of revenue”. Discussed the approval approach similar to use of fund balance: starts in committee, goes to finance,
then the board.

Budget 2022 update.
Beghin working on wage projections. Miller commented guidance to departments has been 0% with exception of personnel costs.
Departments are working towards compiling their budgets.

Presentation of County financial reports.
Beghin reviewed notable lines and sales tax, reporting on both through end of May, 2021. Motion by Eberl, second by Dorner to
accept the report. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Department Update.
Geoghegan reviewed departmental activities, year-to-date budget report and investment report. Motion by Flint, second by Eberl to
approve invoices for $1,169.77 and $228,700.70. Motion carried.

Accounting Department Update.

Beghin reviewed departmental activities, financial reports and year-to-date budget report. Motion by Eberl, second by Dorner to
approve invoices for $29,032.46. Motion carried. Motion by Dorner, second by Flint to approve committee payments in the
amount of $13,964.8. Motion carried.

Next meetings:
Thursday, August 5, 2021 at 9:00 am — Regular meeting

Motion by Eberl, second by Flint to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Eberl, Finance Committee Secretary



